Meeting Notes 2/24/2015
Juniata College

Wellness Committee

February 24, 2015; 11:00 am

VLSC Seminar Room
Committee Members Present:

Cady Kyle

Steph Turner

Andrea Smith

Bethany Sheffield

Betty McKim

Penny Hooper Conway

Kerry Harper

Mike Henney

Deb Kirchhof-Glazier

The meeting was called to order and the committee was presented with the following agenda:

1. Discuss Old Business 

a. Neal Utterback - Wellness Grant Application:
i. The committee decided to reimburse Neal 75% of the $94.00 registration.   Cady will do an AP voucher for this.   

ii. The committee also decided to reword the Wellness Grant language to help people better understand that approval is needed prior to fees being paid and is not a reimbursement program. 
b. Lunch and Learn for March and April: 

i. Chau is trying to find dates that will work for a lunch and learn and is working with Chris Gildea from JC Blair Hospital to try to get a lunch and learn schedule in March and April.   The three suggestions by JC Blair are Denise Sheffield (a cardiac rehab nurse), Dr. Thebaud (to discuss the importance of immunizations) and Dr. Tyndall (to talk about sports injuries)

ii. Deb Kirchhoff Glazier also said that Linda Yonky from the Wellness Center would be willing to do one on Stress Reduction exercises. Cady has her contact information and will pass it along to Chau to get in touch with her.   
c. Raystown Lake Walking Day:

i. The committee decided that April is such a busy month and it may not be possible to participate in the schedule of events at Raystown.

ii. The committee said that we should advertise their events for April and perhaps plan a Recess Day in May for the Juniata Community. Part of that recess day could include going to Raystown to walk the trails

d. Lady Valor – Kristin Beck - The Wellness Committee made a $500 donation to have her speak on campus.  That presentation is Thursday, February 26th  at 7 p.m.
2. New Business
a. Wellness Contact from Joe Scialabba - An Alum is interested in speaking on campus for a Lunch & Learn.   He is a chiropractor.  Cady is going to ask Joe when he will be in town and we can plan accordingly.
b. Crown Funding Option to help the Natural Connection Wellness Center:
i. Deb said that the Wellness Center needs to do a fund raiser because they are short on tenants right now.  She asked if there would be any objection to her putting an announcement in letting people know about the event.  The committee had no objection.
ii. http://www.plumfund.com/pf/HHWAorg1
c. Wellness Budget - Cady reported that she submitted the new Wellness Budget to Rob.  She said once all of the HRA’s for Wellness Rewards and the Day’s off for Wellness Rewards hits out budget, that we should be right on track.
d. Wellness Grant - The committee discussed the remainder of the Wellness Grant that needs to be used by May 31st.  Part of the grant was used for biometric screenings.  The remainder will be used to purchase more Fitbits for new employees and to fund the summer recess event.
e. Woof Tracks - Steph reported that the Humane Society is asking people to participate in a program that can earn money for the Human Society by people turning in their walking logs. Steph will get more information and send it to members of the Wellness Committee.
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